
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

No.AIRBSNLEWA/Secy-DOT/2022/                                            Dated 14th February, 2022  

To 

Shri Rajaraman Ji ,  
Chairman Telecom Commission & Secretary Telecom.  
Department of Telecommunications,  
Govt. of India, New Delhi-110001  
 
 Sub: Request for granting of  meeting to AIRBSNLWEA– regarding 
 
Respected Sir,  
 
 
 Kindly refer to our letters dated 9.11.2021 and 25.11.2021 regarding pension 
revision of BSNL retirees drawing pension from the Consolidated Fund of Government 
of India under Rule- 37A of CCS Pension Rules 1972.  
 
Our pension has not been revised which is due from 1.1.2017, whereas our counterpart 
DoT pensioners’ pension has already been revised w.e.f. 1.1.2016.  
 
AIRBSNLEWA continuously persuaded with the DoT administration for revision of 
pension of BSNL pensioners w.e.f. 1.1.2017. The last time the pension of the BSNL 
pensioners were revised from 1.1.2007. DoT administration has replied that pension 
revision is linked with the revision of pay of BSNL employees.  
 
It is regret to mention that revision of pension of BSNL pensioners is being linked with 
the pay revision of BSNL employees. Whereas, these pensioners are not having any role 
in the profit/loss of the BSNL, after their retirement. Thus, there is no justification in 
linking of Pension Revision of the BSNL retirees with Pay Revision of BSNL serving 
employees. 

It is important to mention here that the BSNL pensioners during their service period 
have paid pension contribution on the maximum of the scale to the DoT administration. 
Hence, at this juncture, revision of pension of BSNL pensioners linking with the pay 
revision of BSNL employees should be de-linked from the pay revision of BSNL 
serving employees. 
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We are the senior citizens of our country and we have contributed our whole service 
period for the sake of the DoT / BSNL and our nation and now, it is quite unfortunate to 
deprive the legitimate right of the pensioners of their pension revision at par with other 
pensioners. 

We the pensioners and family pensioners would therefore request your kind intervention 
in the matter so that concerned officers of DoT may please be directed for an early 
revision of pension/family pension w.e.f. 1.1.2017, as per 7th CPC recommendation by 
delinking it from pay revision of BSNL serving employees so that we may get justice 
which is being denied by DOT. 

We further request your goodself to kindly grant us an appointment for meeting your 
honour in person and present our grievances at an early date, as per your convenience an 
and oblige. 

With kind regards;  

Yours Sincerely 

 

( Prahlad Rai)  
General Secretary AIRBSNLEWA 

 


